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GATE & UPPER HELMSLEY PARISH COUNCIL 

MINUTES OF A PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD IN THE VILLAGE HALL  

ON THURSDAY 08 SEPTEMBER 2022 AT 7.30PM 

Councillors Present: Janet Buckley    Charlie Dodds       

Jonathan Greenwood  Michael Harrison         

Richard Miller     

In Attendance:  Fiona Hill - Parish Clerk    

Public Present:  3 – Sue Panesar 

Chairman – “The Parish Council is saddened by the passing of Elizabeth II and offers it’s  

condolences to the Royal Family. God Save The King!” 

 

23/16 a) To receive apologies for absence given in advance of the meeting: None   

  b) To consider the approval of reasons given for absence: N/A 
 

23/17 To discuss the ordinary vacancy: 

  Resolved – Sue Panesar was co-opted on the Parish Council (Unanimous) 

 

23/18 To record declarations of interest in items on the agenda: None 
 

23/19 To confirm the minutes of the meeting held on Monday 12 May 2022 and the Annual 

Parish Council meeting: 

Resolved/Approved (Unanimous) 

 

23/20 To discuss matters arising from previous minutes: None 

  

23/21 To discuss long-standing matters:  

Back Lane – The Parish Council would ask NYCC about the planned consultation.  

Road Safety Issues adjacent to BATA – The Parish Council was concerned that vehicles 

were continuing to park in the area marked “Keep Clear” 

Website – The Parish Council discussed the quote received along with queries and agreed 

to proceed, using monies ringfenced “Transparency Code” 

 

23/22 Public Session:                       

Cllr Buckley was given a vote of thanks for organising the newsletter and it was agreed it 

was well worth continuing 

 The Parish Council also found the parish page on Facebook helpful for circulating 

messages. 

 The Parish Council were delighted to see the bollards had been fixed. 

 The Parish Council would ask NYCC Highways to clear up the arising from there recent 

works on signage. 

23/23 To discuss new planning applications received: None 
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23/24 To discuss matters raised by Parish Clerk/Responsible Financial Officer: 

Bookkeeping records to date – The bank reconciliation totalling £3254.92, along with the 

Income and Expenditure. The budget was compared against actual income/expenditure. 

Financial Management - internal control checks – The bank mandate will be updated to add 

new Cllrs and remove ex-Cllrs, but online banking would not be applied for. 

Matters raised by/with Yorkshire Local Councils – NTR 

Payment approval: 

HMRC   PAYE   100456 £70.20 

Parish Clerk  Expenses  100457 £47.14 

Gallagher  Insurance  100458 £479.31 

NT Fargher  Grass Cutting  100459 £756.00  

    

23/25 To report correspondence received by the council:                              

- Dog Fouling – Cllr Panesar would invite the RDC Community Officer/Enforcement Officer 

to a meeting to discuss this issue and Fly-tipping 

 - Issues with No 10 Bus Service 

 Resolved – The Parish Council would write supporting the suggested improvements 

 - Yorkshire Marathon – The Parish Council noted the content of the email  

 - Recent Public Consultations:  Huntington Fire Station Proposed Changes 

      A64 dualling options 

 The Parish Council noted the content of both consultations. 

 

23/26 To receive matters raised by members:                  

Defibrillator – The Parish Council would investigate the unit as a matter of urgency, as 

there were concerns that it no longer had a power supply and may be faulty. 

 

23/27 To confirm the dates of the future meeting(s): 

08 September 2022, 08 December 2022, 02 March 2023, 04 May 2023, 07 September 

2023, 07 December 2023 

Resolved/Approved (Unanimous) 

 


